
The Pre-Nursing Program: Health Care Imperiled

Earlier this term Dr. Mike Dema noted that enrollment in upper level life science courses appeared to be falling off.  I ran a study of the number of student seats by major and found that only sixteen student seats were attributable to Nursing or LA/NU majors this term.  I then ran a study of the number of student seats since 1995 attributable to LA/NU students.  The data is seen immediately below.

Year
Spring
Fall
Average

1995
200
240
220

1996
219
160
190

1997
150
125
138

1998
102
90
96

1999
95
79
87

2000
61
57
59

2001
16

16

The above data represents serving 1594 seats to 119 LA/NU and NU majors at the College since 1995.  
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The program is losing student seats at a rate of 33 seats per term.  At present I show only three students who are actively enrolled in classes at the national campus and are showing a major of LA/NU or NU.

Last
First
State

N.
M.
Kosrae

D.
A.
Pohnpei

G.
S.
Marshall I.

These students account for the 16 seats currently being occupied by LA/NU and NU majors at the national campus.  

This is a program at death's doorstep.  The program is, in its present form, only relevant to the nursing program in Majuro.  And Majuro is not a preferred destination for our students. 

The program is important to the future quality of life for the nation.  The program is a crucial stepping stone into the medical care fields for Micronesian students.  The nation already faces nursing shortages, the inability of the present program to attract students guarantees that these shortages will continue into the future. 

The program might be more attractive if it prepared students for further study in Guam or Hawaii.  Many of the core science courses, however, do not articulate with UOG or Hawaii based programs.  The biology course, for example, would have to be a one year long "in-major" biology to articulate to Hawaii.  

Jazmin Gonzales is working on rewriting the Pre-Nursing page in the catalog to give the program the same format as other programs, but this is only a cosmetic change.  

Over the next few years I will be working with Ms. Gonzales and others on changes that would make the program more relevant to further study abroad.  These changes will take time because they impact courses at the core of so many degrees at the College.  The changes will also have personnel impacts as well.

We will also be making related recommendations.  For example, LA/NU and NU majors may be shifted to advisors in the upper level life science courses to better assist these students as they tackle these difficult courses.  

Dana Lee Ling

Chair
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